OHIO STATE TRAPSHOOTING FOUNDATION, INC.
JANUARY 9, 2021- CARDINAL CENTER - MARENGO

The Foundation Chairman, Dennis Filo, called the meeting to order at 9:10 a.m.  Secretary Snively called the roll and the following Officers and Directors were present: 

O.S.T.A. President and SE Zone Director Steve Corwin, Vice President and NE Zone Director Ron Arter, Treasurer Lisa Caplinger, NW Zone Directors Jeff Sparks and Randy Pohlman, NE Zone Director Austin Jacob, Director-at-Large Michelle Charniga, Youth Director Rob Kinsella, SW Zone Director and A.T.A. Delegate Michael Blair, 1st Alternate A.T.A. Delegate and SE Zone Director Robert Caplinger, 2nd Alternate A.T.A. Delegate Roger McNamer and SW Zone Director & Past President Tim Hunsaker.  Museum Director Betty Peterson did not attend. 

The Board reviewed the minutes from the October 10th meeting.  Michael Blair moved to accept the minutes as written.  With a move to second, the motion passed unanimously.  
Treasurer Lisa Caplinger presented the interim income/expense report for January 1 - December 31, 2020.  The opening balance for the year was $88,303.22 and the balance at the end of December was $118,128.05.  The itemized list of expenses and deposits was reviewed without any questions or corrections.  The MidwayUSA Foundation endowment account statement balance is $567,041.71 for the third quarter.  Vice President Ron Arter moved to accept the treasurer’s report and with a move to second, the motion passed unanimously. Lisa is currently working with the accountant to complete the taxes. 

The Hall of Fame committee met on November 14th.   Chairman Tim Hunsaker reported that after the committee reviewed the candidates and voted, the following individuals were selected to be inducted at the 2021 State Shoot:

                                    Frank “Lou” and Mary Hornyak

                                             G. Courtney Haning

                                              Kenneth F. Chaney
Secretary Snively sent out the letters of notification.  She will order the certificates and have them framed, frame their photographs for display in the museum, and order the appropriate gifts. 
Noreen presented the museum report for Betty Peterson who was not in attendance.  The 
featured shooter this year is David Brusman and the featured gun club will be Wright Patterson Rod and Gun Club.  Betty is making arrangements for “goodie bags” to pass out at the Hall of Fame reception since they were so well received last year.
Rob Kinsella reported that the annual youth coach’s meeting will take place on February 13th at Zoar Gun Club.  Anyone who is concerned about social distancing, can join the meeting with Zoom.  Due to the apprehension surrounding the Covid virus, the youth shooting schedule has not been completed at this time.  There were 4 successful shoots last year with no sickness reported, so Ron plans to proceed with the schedule as it was in 2019.  The Nationals are planned for mid-July.  Noreen Snively reported that she received the past due payment of $3,617.00 from the SCTP for the 2020 Nationals.  She reminded the board that the 50/50 raffle tickets need to be sold at the trap line during Monday of the State Shoot.
Delegate Caplinger has completed arrangements for the E-Z-GO golf cart (black) and he is collecting bids on the aluminum trailer that will be raffled in the annual Foundation fundraiser.  Noreen will order the golf cart raffle tickets.  She has the necessary O.S.T.A. decals for the cart and trailer.  A sponsor vending site will be reserved in front of the CEB.  
Rob Kinsella advised the board of the MidwayUSA Guns & Glasses Give-Away items.  There will be eight sets of Pilla glasses and six guns.  Dawson Enterprises is holding the guns.  
Bob and Michelle continue to work on acquiring shells for the shell raffle.  With the expected February 1st increase in the cost of shells and components, they are exploring several options. 
Under old business, Noreen reported that the Buy-a-Brick Foundation has placed 238 bricks to date.  She is preparing a 2021order that currently has nine bricks for placement this Spring.  

One scholarship application has been received to date.  The new on-line application that Secretary Snively set up at the end of last year, should be more user friendly. 

Robert Caplinger reported that the Buckeye Propane Wagon will be at the State Shoot bringing back the nostalgia of Vandalia.  One tractor-pulled wagon will run the trap line from 9 a.m. to 4 p.m.  Jack Fishburn is supplying the wagon and Buckeye Propane is supplying the driver.  Advertising on the wagon will be available for $250.00 -$500.00.
Noreen reported that she sent a letter to Brad Findley advising him of the total contributions received by the Foundation in memory of his father, Clyde Findley. 

Dennis Filo asked if there was any new business to discuss.  Being none, Rob Kinsella moved to adjourn.  With a move to second, the motion passed unanimously and the Foundation meeting was completed at 9:49 a.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Noreen Snively

O.S.T.A. Secretary                           
